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Congressional Candidate Space Visits 
Ohio’s 18th Congressional District, where The Base is located, will 
have a new member of Congress come January 2007.  Candidates 
Joy Padgett and Zack Space were invited by the Port Authority for 
a tour and background briefing.  Mr. Space’s visit was yesterday, 
November 1.  State Senator Joy Padgett visited in September.  
The coordinated visits are all part of the Port Authority’s ongoing 
“caucus strategy” to elevate and keep The Base in the minds of 
federal, state, and local officials. 

GO TO:   http://www.hnlcpa.com/news/space.htm  

20 Years of E-Mail at The Base 
Onthebase.com’s feature Through the Years reveals that The Base 
was among the earliest Air Force operations to experience e-mail.  
November 1986 is when On Target reports PROFS was used for 
the first time at Newark Air Force Station.  This is a story worth 
reading. 

GO TO:   http://www.onthebase.com/history    

Be Ready.  Think Snow. 
The salt is in the bin.  The 2006-2007 snow removal contract is 
set.  The WeatherCams stand ready.  Get online early and often to 
be informed about the snow and ice status at The Base.  We’ll 
also, for the fourth season in a row, be publishing a Snow Report 
Card after significant snow events. 

GO TO:   http://www.onthebase.com/snow  

On Target Contest Winners Selected 
This past week, five lucky subscribers to On Target, received their 
Cat’s Meow commemorative of the Newark AFS circa 1981 as part 
of the Get On Target Contest.  The pieces went to employees at 
Boeing and AFMETCAL, two retirees of the base, and an interested 
citizen from Hebron. 

GO TO:   http://www.onthebase.com/news/subscribe.htm      

 


